

Governor

SPENCER J. COX Lieutenant Governor

Department of **Environmental Quality**

Amanda Smith Executive Director

DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY Walter L. Baker, P.E. Director

AUG 0 4 2014

CERTIFIED MAIL, (Return Receipt Requested)

N. Gawain Snow, General Manager **Uintah Water Conservancy District** 78 West 3325 North Vernal, UT 84078

Dear Mr. Snow:

Subject:

Public Notice of Proposed Settlement Agreement Docket No. SAI13-07,

Uintah Water Conservancy District

Enclosed is a copy of the Public Notice of the proposed Settlement Agreement between the Utah Water Quality Board and Uintah Water Conservancy District.

If you have any questions with regards to this matter, please contact Dan Griffin at (801) 801-536-4387 or dgriffin@utah.gov.

John Kennington, P.E., Manager

UPDES Engineering Section

JK:DG:ev:mc

Enclosures (2) 1. Newspaper Publication Request Letter (DWQ-2014-009704)

2. Public Notice (DWQ-2014-009702)

Craig W. Anderson, Assistant Attorney General Office (wo/encl) cc:

Stephanie DeJong, Enforcements EPA Region VIII (w/encl by email)

Darrin Brown, Environmental Health Director, Tri County Health Department (w/encl by email)

Scott Hacking P.E., Tri-County District Engineer (w/encl by email)

DWQ-2014-009703